
 

March 2017  
February was a busy month at EE Oliver!  Students were able to enjoy a 

Winter Walk, Hand Games, as well as a Family Day breakfast!  

 



Lego Robotics Tournament  

On February 24th, E.E. Oliver hosted PRSDõs first Lego Robotics Tournament.  It was organized 

by Mrs. Danielõs grade 5/6 class who set up, cleaned up, ran concession, helped with registration, 

posters and all the events.  There were 29 teams from 12 different schools who attended the 

tournament.  It was a great day of teamwork, collaboration, and general geeky fun!  Trustee Nan 

Bartlett as well as MLA Marg McCuaig -Boyd attended the event and were impressed with the 

good turn out and creativity they witnessed.  It was fabulous to see students in High School 

helping out students in the younger grades -demonstrating different types of robots and how 

they work.  

There were events for students in grades 1 -3 as well as grades 4 -12.  Events included a line -

follower race, a clean -up race and the ever -popular SUMO competition.  All robotics events in-

volved students designing, building and creating robots and then programming them to run auto-

matically.  

The tournament was sponsored by the PRSD Technology Department including Learning Technolo-

gy Coach Sherrie Buchner and Technicians Chris Friesen and Kyle Cambridge.  The Alberta 

Teacherõs Association Greater Peace Local 13 also provided water bottles for all participants.  It 

was a great day by all and we are looking forward to making this event an E.E. Oliver tradition.  

Mrs. Danielõs class would like to thank all the wonderful parents and grandparents who came out 

to volunteer and support us in this great day.  

 


